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NEW YORK (Standard & Poor's) April 5, 2016--Standard & Poor's Ratings Services  
raised its rating on Coral Gables, Fla.'s issuer credit rating (ICR) to 'AAA'  
from 'AA+' We also raised our rating to 'AA+' from 'AA' on the Palace at Coral  
Gables Community Development District's series 2011 special assessment revenue  
bonds, supported by Coral Gables. Finally, Standard & Poor's assigned its  
'AA+' rating to the Sunshine State Governmental Financing Commission's series  
2016A and B capital improvement revenue bonds (Coral Gables Program). The  
outlook on all ratings is stable.  

"The upgrade is due to city's strong management that has actively rebuilt its  
general fund balance while adopting policies to ensure reserves remain very  
strong and address its underfunded pension system," said Standard & Poor's  
credit analyst Hilary Sutton. 

Proceeds of the series 2016A and B bonds will be loaned to Coral Gables  
pursuant to separate loan agreements both dated April 1, 2016. The series  
2016A bonds will finance certain capital projects and are secured by payments  
made by Coral Gables under the 2016A loan agreement. Coral Gables has  
covenanted to budget and appropriate legally available nonad-valorem revenue  
to satisfy loan repayments. A pledge of special assessment proceeds derived  
from the Miracle Mile Special Assessment Area also secures the bonds. The  
series 2016B bonds will finance certain capital projects and are secured by  
payments made by Coral Gables under the 2016B loan agreement. Coral Gables has  
covenanted to budget and appropriate legally available nonad-valorem revenue  
to satisfy loan repayments. A pledge of special assessment proceeds derived  
from the Giralda Special Assessment Area also secures the bonds. Neither  
series is supported by a debt service reserve. For both series, the ratings  
reflect the city's nonad-valorem revenue pledge. 
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